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	To All Town & Parish Clerks
	Your Ref: 

Our Ref:

Enquiries to:

Direct Line:
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01670 624428

Peter.Jeffreys@northumberland.gov.uk 

17 June 2016





Dear Colleague
Consultation on Proposals for Alternative Household Waste Recovery Centre Opening Arrangements.

In February 2016 the County Council agreed its revenue budget for 2016/17 which included a saving of £132,000 through a review of its network of 12 Household Waste Recovery Centres (HWRCs).

The saving is necessary due to ongoing central Government cuts which has put the County Council in the challenging position of having to make savings of £58m in the next four years from a range of services.

The Council has worked with Suez, the organisation responsible for operating the sites under the terms of a Waste Private Finance Initiative Contract, to look at alternative opening arrangements. The Council recognises the importance of this service and has therefore sought to identify proposals that  seek to maintain the geographical coverage of the existing network of 12 sites, rather than considering outright closure of some facilities.  It was also essential to ensure that the proposals were operationally viable in terms of the transport arrangements for servicing the waste containers and shift patterns/working hours for site staff.

This letter sets out the proposed changes to the opening arrangements of HWRCs that would be required to deliver a saving of ~£132,000 in a full year and invites the views of Parish and Town Council’s on the proposed changes.  Copies have been sent to all Town and Parish Councils so that they are aware of the proposals, even though the majority of local councils won’t actually be affected by them.

The proposal looks to reduce opening times at the 5 sites that deal with the lowest volumes of waste and hence have the lowest levels of usage, as it is difficult to justify sustaining the current 7 day opening arrangements at these sites, given the need to make significant budget savings across all Council services.  It is proposed that the other 7 larger HWRCs in the network, which individually deal with much larger volumes of waste and collectively account for around 86% of the overall tonnage of waste received at HWRCs, retain their existing opening arrangements and are therefore unaffected by the proposals.

The 5 smallest sites that are affected by the proposals are at Allendale, Haltwhistle, North Sunderland, Wooler, and Kirkley West Thorne. The tonnages the sites received at each of these sites in 2015/16 is detailed overleaf for information.  

HWRCs are currently open 7 days per week, 363 days each year with summer opening being 8am to 7.30pm and winter being 8am to 6pm.  Under the proposals the opening times would remain the same but the opening days at the 5 smallest sites would be reduced from 7 days 
per week to 4 days per week, with the days being Friday to Monday inclusive. This would ensure that the sites would be open as normal during the Easter and summer Bank Holidays and to cover the busier weekend periods.
Whilst it is acknowledged that these changes will mean residents have to plan their trips to 

their local HWRC more carefully, it is considered that the new opening arrangements minimise the overall impact of the cost savings on HWRC users, whilst still providing those residents who are affected  with ample opportunity to deliver waste to a conveniently located HWRC, which is open long hours for the majority of the week and offers a comprehensive range of reuse, recycling, composting and disposal services. The opening days and times at the other 7 larger HWRCs will continue and are not affected by the proposals.

The Council is seeking the views of Town and Parish Councils and residents and will also be discussing the proposal at the Council’s Communities and Local Services Overview and Scrutiny Committee, and the Area Committees in June 2016.  

We would be pleased to receive any suggestions, comments and representations from you by emailing centralwasteteam@northumberland.gov.uk  or by writing to Peter Jeffreys, Contract and Commercial Manager, Local Services, Northumberland County Council, County Hall, Morpeth, Northumberland NE61 2EF with all responses to be received by no later than Friday 5th August 2016, so that your views are taken into consideration when determining what changes to implement.

It is envisaged that a final decision will be taken during late summer so that an extensive communication exercise can then be undertaken to publicise any changes to existing opening arrangements before they come into effect in Autumn 2016.
Yours sincerely
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Paul Jones

Director of Local Services and Housing Delivery
	HWRC Waste Tonnage 2015/16

	Facility
	Tonnage
	

	Allendale
	655
	

	N. Sunderland
	816
	

	Wooler
	887
	

	Haltwhistle
	1434
	

	Kirkley Thorne
	2294
	

	Berwick
	2924
	

	Prudhoe
	3291
	

	Morpeth
	4038
	

	Alnwick
	4363
	

	Hexham
	4525
	

	North Seaton
	6814
	

	Bebside
	10520
	




